November 17, 2022

His ...cellency, 2ri ris Sununu
and the Honorable Council

State House

Concord, New Hampshire 03301

REQUESTED ACTION

Authorize the Department of Environmental Services to amend a Memorandum of Agreement (PO#1083459)
with the it of Edu  ion (VC#200915-BOC " “ative to the Grants to New Hampshire Private and
Public K-12 Schools to Reduce and Remove Lead in their Drinking Water project by extending the agreement end
date to June 30, 2023 from December 31, 2022. No additional funding is involved in this request. The original
grant was approved by Governor and Council on January 23, 2019, Item #76 and amended on June 5, 2019, Item
#5G and amended on November 18, 2020, Item #5B. 100% Drinking Water and Groundwater Trust Fund.
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The Department of Education (NHED) is using the grant funds to support lead remediation efforts in New
Hampshire’s schools by reimbursing schools, K-12, 50% of t| lead remediation costs, where needed and as
shown through testing. We are requesting this amendment in order to extend the project duration from
December 31, 2022, to June 30, 2023, to allow the DOE to continue to support this reimbursement program in
light of the recent legislative changes described below. The current Memorandum of Agreement (MOA) and
Amendment No. 2 with DOE has the project ending on December 31, 2022. By extending this MOA through June
2023, DOE will be able to continue to provide funding assistance to schools as needed.

Legislation passed by the state legislature and signed into law by Governor Sununu on July 8, 2022 (HB 1421)
made significant changes to the requirements for schools and childcare programs related to lead in drinking
water testing. Most significantly, the action level for lead in drinking water at schools and child care facilities was
lowered from 15 parts per hillion (ppb) to 5 ppb. The new action level applies any new testing (a total of three
rounds must be completed by June 30, 2024), as well as any previous testing completed since 2016.

It is anticipated that the lower action level and its application to previous test results will increase the need for
funding to help facilities come into compliance. By extending this MOA through June 2023, NHED will be able to
continue to provide funding assistance to schools to respond to the new action level. To date, $74,931 of the
$1,600,000 in grant funds have been disbursed.

This amendment has been approved by the Attorney General’s Office as to form, substance and execution.
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Robert R. Scott
Commissioner

We respectfully request your approval.
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